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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr. Steve Wyatt, Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, Derbyshire, S32 1BB
Mob: 07 432 422 470 Email: clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Stanage Hall

at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 8th January 2019.

MINUTES
	Councillors Present:
	R Olle, P Whitney, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, James Marsden and W Eames, S Turner, B Hanley, J Wedgwood, J Hammerton, P Mander

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DDDC Cllr. J Monks, DCC Cllr. J Twigg, Mr. B Ward.


	171/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. J Shuttleworth, K Kirkham and W Hanley.

	172/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – the item 15.5 Overgrowing hedges to be brought forward to Public Participation.

	173/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – None.

	174/18
	
	Public Participation 

	174/18
	.1
	Brian Ward – spoke about a survey that he had carried out to identify overgrowing foliage around the village. Some 200+ properties were found to need attention. A report was provided to the meeting and is appended. Cllr. Mander thanked Mr Ward for the work that he had done. The Clerk was asked to write to the owners of the properties identified requesting immediate attention or the Parish Council would take action and invoice the owners.
Cllr. Rodgers mentioned Whim Cottage, Sheffield Road which had vegetation overhanging the highway. DCC Cllr. Twigg noted this.
Post meeting note: Mr Ward advised the Clerk that Cllr. Twigg had asked him at the meeting for information related to properties where DCC Highways would need to act.

	175/18
	
	DCC Cllr. Twigg – stated that requests for funding always need to be submitted promptly.

DDDC Cllr. Monk – stated that Community Awards, for recognition for work done in the community, nominations are needed by 17th January; Christmas trees can be collected for recycling if cut to less than 5 feet in length.
Cllr. Rodgers asked about a refuse bin that had been put out early but had been burnt. Who is responsible for replacing and removing? – the advice was that residents need to buy their own replacement bins.

	176/18
	
	The Police were unable to attend but the Clerk reminded members about the Police drop-in on 29th January 09:00 to 11:00 at the HoH. The Police will be doing their own publicity but it will also be put on the Parish Council website and Facebook. 

	177/18
	
	Confirmation of Minutes of HPC meeting of 4th December 2018 and to note any matters arising – the minutes were approved and signed by the chair.

	178/18
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	178/18
	.1
	To receive the statement of accounts.  The RFO’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting. A very good period was reported in pool takings. Season tickets for January are selling well. Cllr Wedgwood mentioned queuing for those having bought season tickets and could the policy be amended so that they don’t have to queue? This matter will be discussed at the next SPC meeting.

	178/18
	.2
	To approve accounts for payment - All payments had been scrutinised and were approved. The payments totalled £23,774.74 inclusive of £1,708.91 VAT.

	178/18
	.3
	To agree account scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for 5th February from the agreed schedule and to authorise Councillors to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 5th February meeting. Cllr. Mander and Shuttleworth are approved for next month. (N.B. A replacement may be required for Cllr. Shuttleworth depending on on-line access being re-established)
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	178/18
	.4
	2019/20 budget/precept. There are 2 things to discuss and agree:

1. SMART water – Would DDDC provide match funding, it is unclear? It was suggested that there should be no blanket distribution to ensure full usage of those kits distributed. Should the Parish Council pay when DDDC or DCC are not? It was suggested that the category within the budget for this possible budget item is called Village Projects – this was agreed to allow the budget to be approved but also to allow further clarification around SMART water grant funding.
2. Drinking fountain – a suggestion was made for a push tap for dog bowls or from which to fill drinking bottles if so wished. The Clerk is still obtaining information on the implications of fountain provision – it was agreed that there should be no allocation in the current budget for this.
3. It was agreed that £9,000 be added to Reserves in respect of the proposed shelter at HoH and possible smart water. It was agreed that the Precept should be increased by £1,000 from last year to £57,000

	178/18
	.5
	Banking.
It was agreed that, whilst all Councillors are authorised signatories to the Council’s main bank accounts with Unity Trust Bank, authorised signatories to the Council’s other accounts would be limited to the members pro tem of the Finance Committee. In all cases two signatures to be required for any withdrawals.

As Lloyds require us to have a current account with them the proposal from last month is not appropriate. 
The RFOs proposal to open a 90 day notice account with Hampshire Trust Bank and deposit £85,000 was agreed. It was noted that this would be covered by the FSCS.
In respect of the Council’s accounts with National Westminster Bank Plc, to amend the authorised signatories to finance committee members, it was resolved that:
· the Authorised Signatories in the current Mandate, for the accounts detailed in section 3, be changed in accordance with sections 3 and 4 (Authorised Signatories); and

· the current Mandate will continue as amended.



	
	
	There was a break for KGF Business after which the meeting resumed.


	
	
	Committees and Working Groups

	179/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee. To receive minutes of 11th December 2018 meeting and note matters arising. There has been excellent December, Christmas and New Year attendance. Extra shifts had been added and extra attendance by lifeguards and volunteers.

	179/18
	.1
	Pumping and filtration upgrade – there will be a progress update meeting with Tom Crooks (architect) on 25th Jan.

	179/18
	.2
	2019 admission prices – The SPC had recommend keeping the prices the same (The prices of Hathersage and Derbyshire Dales residents season tickets would increase by £3.00 as a result of the DDDC contribution reducing further). It was agreed to keep prices the same but advise that the season may close for 6 weeks from 22nd September. It was agreed that some publicity of closing date is ensured but that this is left with the Pool Management.

	179/18
	.3
	2019 budget – The proposed budget had been circulated prior to the meeting. This was agreed as proposed.

	179/18
	.4
	Rewarding success – due to success of heated winter swimming it was suggested that a meal at Hathersage Social Club for all staff is discussed with Mike and/or George by Cllr. Mander.
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	180/18
	
	Recreation Committee. To receive minutes of the meeting and note matters arising – no meeting since last Council meeting

	181/18
	
	Planning Committee – To receive minutes of meetings and note matters arising. Minutes had been circulated for the meeting held 11th December.

It was noted that a new planning application for a hot food outlet at the Old Post Office has been submitted – there was a request for comments  on this application from members to be passed to the Clerk.

	182/18
	
	Amenities Committee – To receive minutes of meetings since the last Parish Council meeting. Cllr Mander has spoken to architect Simon Gedye and a model is available of a proposed seating area in the same style of bench as the existing at HoH. It was agreed that Cllr. Mander speak to Messrs. Gedye and Mee about the proposal.

	182/18
	.1
	Café Lease – the solicitor is on holiday so there is no update for this meeting.

	183/18
	
	Transport Committee – To receive minutes of meeting held on 5th December and note matters arising.

The TRO continues; car parking improvements are required generally but also to address visitors to the swimming pool. A meeting is to be arranged this month as soon as possible to discuss the TRO and general car parking issues. Various suggestions for encouraging the use of public transport and identifying solutions for car parking will be discussed at the Transport Committee meeting.

	184/18
	
	Website Update – nothing to report.

	185/18
	
	Burial Ground Committee – nothing to report.

	186/18
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence –                                    

	186/18
	.1
	Repairs to the wall next to the school entrance on School Lane - The Clerk confirmed that one quote had been received, a return call from another builder is awaited and a third will be contacted to request a quote.

	186/18
	.2
	Parish Lease documentation storage – as storage and matters relating to Parish Council Leases is more for the Clerk to deal with it was proposed that the documentation is passed from the RFO to Clerk. This proposal was agreed.

	186/18
	.3
	Brookfield Manor footpath closure – the Clerk had circulated a copy of the letter in this regard for the day closure of Monday 4th February 2019. Notice will all be put on the Parish Council website.

	187/18
	
	Village Matters

	187/18
	.1
	Parish Rooms Lease – Franklin’s solicitors have been approached about re-issuing the existing lease but require a Word version of the existing for their lowest fees. Only a draft is available in this format that the Clerk will provide.

	187/18
	.2
	Bowling Club access – a response has been received from our solicitor which will be discussed at the next Recreation Committee meeting.

	187/18
	.3
	Additional Street lighting Mill Lane – a member has been approached about additional lighting. The light at the Moorland Road/Mill Lane junction is working. The Clerk was asked to pass this request to DCC.

	187/18
	.4
	Grit bins – grit has arrived at Thorpe Farm from DCC for topping up bins. The bin outside Grey Goose is full of sand that needs removing. The caretaker will be asked to bag up the sand and Cllr. James Marsden will remove it. Members were asked to ‘adopt a grit bin’ near to their home for checking for when re-supply is necessary. The list created will be circulated and reviewed against all bins in the village.

	187/18
	.5
	Overgrowing vegetation – covered in Public Participation

	187/18
	.6
	Parish Lands – Brian Ward has been registering Parish Lands on behalf of the Parish Council but has now passed the documentation onto the Clerk for storage. The Clerk was asked to write a letter of thanks for the work that Brian has carried out over the last few years.

	188/18
	
	Memorial Hall - To receive Memorial Hall Management Committee Minutes – nothing to report.

	189/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 16/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	190/18
	
	To confirm the next meeting will be at 7.30 pm Tuesday 5th February 2019 in the Stanage Hall.

	191/18
	
	To note items for the February 2019 agenda.
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